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Dear Parent/Guardian,  

 

We have nearly reached the end of another year and it has 

certainly been a busy one. We have offered many               

opportunities this year for parents to express their opinions to myself and the 

governors on their views on many issues both during parentsõ evenings and in 

consultations including Parent forum and other evenings where parents attend. 

We have tried to prioritise communications with texts, emails and letters in 

many cases.  We have trialled our Facebook page and the Principalõs blog still 

remains.  We hope that parents feel that we have moved forward on this issue 

this year.  We will be having a new website in the Autumn term and we hope 

that this will further enhance our openness and understanding for parents.  

We continue our work with the Leek Federation and the new Talentum      

Academy and are in the process of signing a Collaboration agreement with them 

to further cement our work which is so vital to the young people of Leek for 

their future. We also continue to work with the Leek Education Partnership in     

supporting assessment and joint working for best practice across all the school 

in Leek and Cheddleton.   

As we welcome our new Year 4 pupils we sadly say goodbye to our Year 8 but 

we feel confident that they are ready and well prepared with skills and        

initiative for their move and we wish them and all our leaving parents a brilliant 

future. They will always be welcome and remain part of our school family, in 

fact some will return to help with sport or drama if this year is any example.   

We are very sad to be seeing Mrs Parker, who has taught MFL and attended 

numerous French trips, leave us but we know that she will be going on to do 

many things with her new freedom. She will be greatly missed and we wish her 

well for her future. In addition, we are to lose Miss Marshall who will be going 

off to start teacher training after a couple of years with the Learning Support 

Centre.   
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We are currently looking at the SATS and sadly there is much debate on the changes to the SATS 

and the implementation for this year. We know that pupils and staff worked incredibly hard to    

ensure that they were prepared for the test and used materials that had not been provided until 

March in some cases for the assessment measures. The Reading paper had a reading age of 15 and 

there were 500 more words than normal.   The tests, though useful, are not a reliable indicator of 

ability and we prefer to use a wide range of indicators to assess progress.  

We have spent much time with the pupils talking about growth mind -set and how we learn from any 

situation and we hope that everyone, including the authorities, will be reflecting on the                

circumstances for this year.   

All our children are beautiful, unique and special in many ways; our school affords many                

opportunities for success in a range of differing challenges such as: sport, speaking, buddying,    

languages, drama, music, gardening, business enterprise, creative studies and many others. There is 

always something to aim for and something to achieve for the future the most important being that 

we can all work together to support and encourage and make life better for those around us. We 

are proud of our pupils for the many things that they do and achieve in all aspects of their learning.   

When parents come to look around our school, they have several aims for their children. The most 

important of which is that they are safe, happy and enjoy school and achieve their potential. We 

wish them to remain so regardless of SATS results. This in no way diminishes the effort that has 

gone into them for we know that everyone tried their best. It is to be hoped that the authorities 

learn from this year and that the mistakes and errors that have pervaded the whole year of SATS 

will be rectified for the coming year to avoid further unnecessary distress to all concerned but   

especially the children and staff who have simply in good faith done their best.  

May I take this opportunity of wishing you an enjoyable summer break and we look forward to   

working with you all next term as we take on board the increasingly rapid changes in education that 

we are faced with.   

Attendance  

There are some changes to attendance at school whereby ôexceptional circumstancesõ must be 

demonstrated for time off to be allowed, this has not changed despite the court ruling earlier this 

year. Our register is still scrutinised by the Educational Welfare Officer and we must demonstrate 

why absence occurs by the forms supplied by parents. Ideal attendance is over 95% and we try to 

adopt a single policy across the schools in LEP. There are 13 weeks of holiday within the year and 

though very expensive this is a  matter for the government to look at and work with the travel  

companies or for schools to look at differing their holiday times, which though ideal, can cause    

issues for families where differing schools diverge from set holidays. We always try to work with 

families on attendance and Miss Newport successfully handles our work with the EWO on this issue.  

Free school meals   

A reminder that our school menus are available online and we are happy for anyone who wishes to 

visit and check out the meals at lunchtime to contact the office and arrange a visit.  

Once again we are appealing for those of you who are eligible for free school meals to claim them. 

This not only helps with family income but can provide valuable income for school and at a time when 

budgets are being scaled back then the money is essential to support the maintenance of additional 

teaching for our core subjects. If you are unsure please ring Mrs Foster in the office and she will 

be able to check for you with very little information on a simple data base.   
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Cornwall  

A thoroughly good week was had by all year 6 attending the Cornwall trip. The Facebook pages   

depict the wide range of activities that the pupils enjoyed and their delight at beach evenings, 

sailing competitions, jungle investigations and comedy in the open air theatre.   

Leek Club Day   

Isabelle Smith represented the Academy at Club day on July 9th walking with St Edwardõs    

churches as usual. Congratulations to all the many other pupils who attended as part of their      

uniformed activities and membership of the church clubs within Leek.   

 

 

 

Our academy is strongly committed to improving 

literacy and knows the importance of reading for 

pleasure.   

There is good evidence to suggest that young 

people who read for pleasure daily perform better in reading tests than those who never do.   We 

want to encourage children to enjoy reading and to read a wide range of good quality literature.    

We are delighted to inform you that the academy has recently made a significant investment in our 

library with the introduction of a new online version of our library catalogue.   The new system     

allows pupils, staff and parents to view our school library catalogue online and pupils are encouraged 

to use this to help with research, to write reviews about books they have read and search for new 

books and other library resources.  

The system includes a fantastic new feature called ôWho Nextõ which recommends new books and 

authors based on the books that your child has already read.   You will be able to use this feature at 

home to help your child select their next book.  

Once the system has been set up an access link will be via the school website and pupilsõ usernames 

and passwords will be supplied. If you have access to an iPhone, iPad, iPod touch or Android phone, 

then you can also download a new App called ôiMLSõ to access the library from those devices.  The 

app is available from the App Store and Android Market.  

Having the library accessible in this way and having parents engaged with reading will help support 

our commitment to improving literacy standards.    

On-Line Library System  

 

 

Lunchtime Supervisor ñWe are looking for a Lunchtime Supervisor to start as soon as possible.  

£7.58 per hour - 12.30-1.40pm, term -time only  

If you are interested, please call Sue Casey on 01538 483233  

Vacancies 



 

 

 After Year Seven had explored the EU   

referendum in both Citizenship and           

Geography, we decided it would be a nice idea 

to hold our own EU referendum as our pupils 

were not old enough to vote in the real one.  

We had a full school assembly where some 

pupils explained their views on whether to 

leave or remain and then the whole school 

completed voting slips.  

Mrs Handforth was kept very busy counting 

the votes and the results were announced in 

assembly on Friday June 24th ð the same day 

as the national results. 670 people voted altogether and the results were 403 votes to remain in 

the EU and 267 to leave.  

EU Referendum  

St Edwardõs Academy EU referendum 

Place a X in your chosen box:  

           Leave the EU        

 

           Stay in the EU                

 

 

 

 

The MFL department are delighted to report that we have booked the          

travelling French theatre company with their play 'Le Bistro de Dan 

Roro' for Year 7 and 8 pupils in the Autumn Term.   Watch this 

space!....... 

 

 

For all Modern Foreign Languages lessons from September, please can you ensure that your 

child has their own set of headphones for the computers with them  

Amy Butterworth, Maddie Forbes, Louisa Swarbrook, Grace Ball, Louise Hackett and Libby Collier, 

were commended in assembly for excellent work booklets.  

The following three won runners -up prizes; Daisy Machin, Libby Hall and Kian Conlin and the overall 

winner was Emily Sanzeri.   Emily not only completed the work booklet to a very high standard, she 

also bought another scrapbook and filled it with mementos of the trip and a delightful              

commentary.   All these work booklets will be a lovely keepsake for years to come!  

We are very sad to say 'Au revoir' to Mrs Parker at the end of this term.   She has worked at      

St Edward's for 12 years and during this time she has taught many subjects but French, Spanish 

and Italian especially.   Mrs Parker has always gone that extra mile for all her pupils and she       

creates the most wonderful resources so that all her pupils can get really involved in languages  

lessons.  Mrs Parker will be missed by everyone at St. Edward's and we wish her well for the      

future.  

Modern Foreign Languages  



 

 

 

On Thursday and Friday 7th and 8th July six of our pupils played in the Chess National Finals.   We 

travelled to Uppingham School near Leicester for five rounds of chess over the two days.  The     

pupils -Robert Cooper, Isabelle Rose, Daniel Pope, Eammon Clowes, Morgan Rhead and Jasmine Jones 

played well in a tournament with nine other mainly private schools.   Six of the ten schools played at 

an incredibly high standard with a private school from London being the eventual winner.   We did 

compete well with the other three schools, drawing our games with two of them.   There were four 

Grand Master Chess players accompanying the private schools, but due to a connection with the 

Cheddleton and Leek Chess Club the current  British Chess Champion, Jonathan Hawkins, showed an 

interest in our school.   He enjoyed going through some moves with our team and has promised to 

come to Leek to do some coaching - for free!  

Robert Cooper played especially well, winning three of his five games on the top board, against the 

other schoolõs best player. 

The following weekend several of our pupils who    

qualified at the Mega -Final of the Schoolõs Chess 

Challenge played in the Giga-Final. From a possible six 

points Eammon Clowes and Thomas Crick got two 

points, Victoria Sheldon got 2.5 points, Tilly Snape 

and Josh Brown got 3 points and Robert Cooper got 4 

points and he now proceeds to the next stage,     

something rarely achieved by a pupil at St Edwardõs. 

Pupils with Jonathan Hawkins, British Chess   

Champion 

Schoolõs National U11 Chess Final 

 

 

This yearõs winning team travelled to Doncaster Racecourse with Mr Renshaw and Mrs Collier to 

pitch their idea, along with around a hundred other schools throughout the country, for a new      

activity at Kingswood Outdoor Centre.  

Lydia Bowyer, Connor Casswell, Melody Dunn, Mackenzie Heath, Lloyd Simcox, and Paige           

Whittingham all presented their activity called Raise the Flag to a panel of Business Enterprise   

experts. It comprised of an orienteering activity to find clues that unlock a gate to a climbing wall 

and finally a zip line down to the bottom where teams would Raise the Flag when completed.  

Their enthusiasm and team spirit was evident during the pitch, which went perfectly, full of        

vibrancy and conviction. They answered questions from the judges with ease and had a catchy jingle 

that would have stayed with the panel all day.  

While decisions were being made about which four schools would face the final judging panel, there 

was entertainment from Dick and Dom, a talk from Eddie the Eagle and a question and answer     

session with Theo Paphitis.  

Enterprise Challenge  



 

 

 

 

 

On the 23rd May, 87 Year 7 pupils and 10 teachers and volunteers 

travelled to Normandy in France for 5 days and 4 nights.  On the 

first afternoon, we had some time on the beach near our hotel at 

Agon-Coutainville, playing ball games, looking for shells or making 

sandcastles.   

On Tuesday, we spent the morning at a goatõs cheese farm.  We 

learned about the process of manufacture and were able to sample 

different types of goatõs cheese.  The children really enjoyed seeing the goats in their barn!  In the 

afternoon, we went to St Mère Eglise, one of the first towns to be liberated on D -Day, and we did lots 

of French language tasks in the town before visiting the Airborne Troops Museum.  

On Wednesday, we spent the morning in Bayeux, visiting the beautiful cathedral and the famous      

Bayeux tapestry. We stopped at the British War Cemetery and were moved by the young ages            

engraved onto so many immaculately kept gravestones.  The black Maltese crosses which marked the 

graves of German soldiers at German War Cemetery which we saw on Tuesday, then provided a stark 

contrast.  In the afternoon, we headed to Arromanches to see a very powerful and moving film about 

D Day at the 360 degree cinema, and saw the remains of the artificial harbours in the sea off ôSwordõ 

beach.     

Thursday took us to the cathedral town of Coutances, where we visited the market and practised our 

French, ordering an ice cream or a drink in a café.  We then went south to Mont St Michel, where we 

walked up to the Abbey before meandering down through the cobbled streets lined with cafés and 

gift shops.  

The weather was very kind to us this year and a great time was had by all!  We enjoyed doing French 

ôEye-Spyõ on the coach and were all surprised and amused on the final day when we finally saw the    

Aston Martin which Mr Parrish claimed heõd spotted earlier in the week!   

The pupils completed language tasks every day, including asking directions, buying souvenirs, snacks 

and drinks.  The teachers were impressed with their willingness to have a go, and the interest they 

showed in all the activities.  Indeed, all the accompanying staff praised the excellent behaviour of the 

group throughout the week and in addition they were praised when we were out and about!  

 

Mrs Skelding July 2016  

Year 7 Trip to France  
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Year 6 Trip to Cornwall   

 

 

Some of the year five pupils have recently enjoyed a residential trip to Cornwall.  Dylan Pascall has 

written an account of his week.  

 

òWe started with an eight and half hour journey, although we did have a one hour stop.  When we    

arrived at the hostel, we had our tea and went down to the basement.  In the basement there was a 

man who had lots of different animals.  

 

After a good nights sleep, we went to the Maritime Museum, where we raced boats and me and my 

partner won.  

 

On Tuesday both coaches went to Geevor Tin  

Mine, where we got to see a real life mine and go  

down a real Victorian Tin Mine.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday we went to the Eden Project  

and saw some wonderful plants.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday all of us went into St.Ives to do  

some shopping and then we had a nice walk to  

the Minack Theatre, where we saw an amazing  

theatre company perform ôDanny Champion of  

the Worldõ.  

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday we had a long journey back home, which took about nine hours, although we did have two 

stops.  We all had an amazing holiday with our friends!!ó 

 


